
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 15 – Tuesday 28th May, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 2 Week 5 

Planning Ahead…   
  Friday 31st May  - PSSA Round 7 TPS v Hornsby South PS 
     Football @ Montview Oval 
     Netball @ Montview Courts 
     AFL @ Foxglove Oval – Junior Mixed BYE 
  Tuesday 4th June - Year 6 Farewell Crazy Hat/Cupcake Stall    
   
            

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We had a very informative P&C Meeting 
last week with a few new faces. The Minutes 
from the meeting will be on our website soon in 
the P&C section. As a part of our migration to 
the new website some items have been a little 
slow arriving where they should be. We are 
working on it! 

Our Zone Cross Country was held 
yesterday. Our runners were very keen. I 
managed to get to see one race and chose the 
right time of day. The weather later was 
certainly not so pleasant but was great for 
running. Please see the Sport report for all the 
details. Thanks to Ms McGuire and Mr DJ for 
organising the day. 

Congratulations to all of our Bands for their 
wonderful performances last Sunday at The 
Ryde East Band Competition. Our Bands all 
achieved the honour of Gold which is a great 
credit to them all and their Band Master Mr 
Rowland. I am very proud of you all.  

We have received recognition for our 
students who entered the Write4Fun 
Competition with a Certificate of Excellence 
awarded to our school. The certificate is on 
display in the foyer. 

Our Sport Dance Program commenced last 
week and was very well received by the 
students and teachers. This continues until 
Week 9. 

We are almost ‘scaffold free’ with just a few 
last details to be finished off. I am very happy 
with the result. A very fresh makeover for our 
buildings and some extra warmth with all 
rooms now having insulation.  

 

NAPLAN is also complete for all students 
with some catch up tests completed on Friday. 
Results for the online tests are expected to be 
earlier than the paper test. We will let you know 
when they are due once we have the dates.  

 

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 

 

Sport News 

The Hornsby Zone Cross Country Carnival 
went well yesterday. We really had four 
seasons in a short time! Well done to our 
seniors who ran through rain and even some 
hail! Congratulations to the following 7 athletes 
who reached Area: 

8/9 yrs girls: Jada Taylor 

8/9 yrs boys: Oliver Makin 

10 yrs girls: Tanna Kotulic 

10 yrs boys: Jimmy Thebridge and Marco  
Naidoo 

11 yrs boys: Brodie Shearer 

12 yrs Girls: Eve Beytagh 

Special congratulations to the 11 yrs boys 
for winning the Age Champion banner! Thank 
you also to our team manager, Vanessa Forte 
for all your hard work. 

Orienteering continues for our Year 5s 
today. There were some very excited students 
dashing about the school last week, eagerly 
seeking markers. It’s nice to see such 
enjoyment from the students for our sport 
programs. 

Don’t forget we are still seeking volunteers 
for our Athletics Carnival on Monday of Week 
10! 

Katrina McGuire & Reg de Jager 

Sport Conveners 
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From The Office 

Thank you for all the Earn & Learn stickers! 
Can we please remind you to put the stickers 
onto the sheets before placing them into our 
collection boxes.  There is one provided on the 
back page of this Newsletter. 

Thank you 

 

Uniform Shop 

If anyone has a coat rack and they would 
like to donate it to the Uniform Shop, please 
contact Jason Smylie on 0424 189 405.  Also, 
any spare coat hangers would be much 
appreciated. 

Thank you. 

Jason 

 

Found 

A turquoise Katmandu jacket with a hood 
has been left unclaimed since the Election.  
Please see the Office if you have lost one. 

 

Achievement Awards: K-2 

KR James Strydom Zoe Spinks 

KB Kai Wallis  May Smith 

KY Connor Douglas Ava Morris 

KG Julian Komarzyniec Lila Miller 

1T Ruben Winet  Levi Scalley 

1M Chloe Young  Edward Jones 

1H Eva Ross  Aaron Goh 

1K Christina Chen Dean Barter 

2M Cameron Soutter Eva McNamara 

2B Emilie Sargologo James Barnett 

 Maya Morton  Adi Mohan 

 

Sport Awards: K-2 

KR Jack Jonak 

KB Abigail Linklater 

KY Duncan Lin 

KG Xavier King 

1T Lula Morris  Levi Scalley 

1M Pippa Fisk  Orlando Brown 

 Marianne Mai 

1H Anna Mutch  Emily Makin 

 Navin Thiruvallapan 

1K Millie Feros  Nathaniel Ren 

2M Mia Lam  Lars Volwerk 

 Dominic Alouisa 

2B Cosi Kyriakides Koby Chandler 

 Melanie Meeroff 

2G Connor Bateman Benji Lynas 

 Eason Shen 

 

Achievement Awards: 3-6 

3L Ella Stuart  Gabby Sancanin 

 Piper Stratford  Elise Thompson 

3R Charlie Shearer Jamie Scott 

4S Scarlett Burton-Bell Thomas Robertson 

 Nicholas Yastreboff Angel Dawra 

4M Lachlan Matsunaga Chelsea Forte 

 Amelia Chain  Harry Simpson 

5H Lucas Ward  Oliver Padina 

 Joanna Darby  Tyler Dillon 

6D Alex Kim  Renaud Brugman 

 Samira Jama  Gaurav Kumar 

6J Jemima Gallagher Elyse Baum 

 Ethan Penna  Lucas Sheldrick 

 

 

Canteen News: 

Thank you to last week's helpers!  Special 
thanks to Vanessa Bosnich for coming into 
help a few times over the last few weeks when 
we really needed it! 

 

Helpers for this week are: 

 

Wednesday 29th May: 

Sally Robbins 

Thursday 30th May: 

Georgie Howard & Jacqui Shearer 

Friday 31st May: 

Keltie Lane, Diana Long & Lydia Lucs (9-
11am) 

Monday 3rd June: 

Min Jiang & Nicole Chen 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Laura 
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Band News Term 2, Week 5 
 

 

 

 

GOLD, GOLD, GOLD!!! 
CONGRATULATIONS to Mr Rowland and all students in the Junior, Performance 

and Jazz Bands, which were each awarded GOLD trophies for their fabulous 

performances at Ryde East Music Festival on Sunday. All students were well 

presented and did TPS proud with excellent concentration and attention to detail, giving 

their personal best. Mr Rowland will provide feedback to students in band rehearsals 

based on adjudication notes received after the performances. Well done to all band 

students for your preparation and commitment and a special thank you to all our parents 

for supporting our band program.  

 
 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates  
 
 

Week Date Term 2 (30 April – 5 July) 

5 31 May BAND CONTRIBUTIONS DUE 

6 Mon 3 June, 
12.20pm 

Assembly - Intermediate Band 

7 Mon 10 June Queen’s Birthday long weekend 

 Sun 16 June Wahroonga Band Festival 

Intermediate Band – arrive 10am for 10.45am performance. 
Expected departure time 11.15am. 

8 Mon 17 June,  
12.20pm 

Assembly - Junior Jazz Band 

 Tues-Thurs  
18-20 June 

Year 5 Bathurst Excursion  

9 Thurs 27 June Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room) 7pm 
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10 Mon 1 July TPS Athletics Carnival 

Term 3 

Save 
the 
date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival, 
Chatswood High School  

Junior band (likely Saturday evening 7/9) 
Intermediate band (likely Fri evening 6/9) and  
Performance Band (likely 4-6pm Sunday 8/9) 

Times TBC 
 

                                                    

Wahroonga Band Festival - SUNDAY 16 June 
 

Intermediate Band will perform at the Wahroonga Music Festival at Wahroonga Public School, 

71 Burns Road, Wahroonga, on Sunday, 16th June. 

Arrival time 10am, for 10.45am performance. Finish time 10.55am, expected departure time 

11.15am after awards.  Students are welcome, but are not required, to stay until after the 

adjudication and awards are presented. 

Street parking is available on Burns Rd, Water St and surrounding streets, but can be 

congested. Please allow plenty of time on arrival. There is no parking available in the school.  

Attached is a map of the school, please meet in the ‘mulch area’ bordering the main school 

pedestrian entry from Burns Rd.   

Large instrument drop off is available via the driveway entrance off Burns Road.  An attendant 

will be in place to give participants access and directions.  An area will be available at the Control 

Room for instruments to be held until your warm up room is available.  A receipt will be issued 

for all instrument minding and must be produced to enable collection. 

Warm up rooms are provided.  Please note, however, they are teaching rooms so please respect 

the items of the children and teachers who use that classroom.  NO FOOD is allowed in the 

warm up rooms.  Please ensure that your band returns directly to the warm up room after their 

performance and vacates the room in a timely manner, according to the schedule given. 

 

A jumping castle and giant slide will be on site for the enjoyment of all children.  Families are 

encouraged to enjoy the food stalls, coffee, Devonshire Teas, etc.  A wonderful raffle will also 

be available. 

REMINDER - BAND CONTRIBUTIONS DUE 31 MAY 
 

Payment of Band contributions are due for all bands by 31 MAY either in full (with a discount), 

or the first of two instalments. Please assist by paying promptly.  If you have not received an 

email with the invoice, please contact Neroli at tpsbandtreasurer@gmail.com stating which band 

your child is in and relevant details will be sent to you. 

Term 2 Band Committee meeting 
The next Band Committee meeting will be on Thursday 27 June, at 7pm in the Staffroom. All 

are welcome. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail our 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com,  

or either of your Band Coordinators  

Kerry Medd / Liz Maund-Arnott at tps 

mailto:tpsbandtreasurer@gmail.com
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Maxwell Street, South Turramurra 

OPEN MORNING 

Friday 21 June 2019 

9:00am to 11:00am 

Please take this opportunity to see our 

fantastic school in action. 

Enjoy morning tea with key members of 

staff. 

Guided tours commence at 9:00am. 

www.turramurrahighschool.com.au 
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